3675 Flint Road
Stanley, NY

January 18, 2011

An executive session was called at 6:00 pm, prior to the regular meeting.

The regular meeting of the Seneca Town Board was called to order at 7:30 pm by Supervisor John Sheppard.  Also present were:

Charles Smith, Councilman


Ed Hansen, Jr., Councilman

Andrew Wickham, Councilman


Howard Keeney, Councilman

Terri Quartaro, Town Clerk


Rick Allison, Highway Supt.

Jim Lawson, Water Supt.


Jerry Hoover, CEO

Shana Jo Hilton, Assessor


Jane Wolfe, Historian

Pledge of allegiance was led by Supervisor Sheppard and roll call taken.  Approval of the agenda was offered by Councilman Wickham, seconded by Councilman Smith.  Supervisor Sheppard offered the following changes to the agenda:  adding a communication of Thank you from Five Star Equipment, a new business item of Health Care policy and an old business item of tax assessment challenge.  With these changes the amended agenda was approved on motion of Supervisor Sheppard, seconded by Councilman Smith and carried unanimously.

Privilege of the floor was offered at this time.  The minutes of the last board meeting were changed to add the year 2011 to the statement about the fiber ring completion date.  With this change, the minutes were approved on motion of Supervisor Sheppard, seconded by Councilman Wickham and carried unanimously.
Supervisor Sheppard then mentioned the following communications:

· NYS Deferred Comp Board changes

· Ontario County Schedule of taxes

· Water fee receipt

· Water sampling reminder

· Time Warner service changes

· DOH Water Works Conference

· Empire Pipeline PILOT

· Semi annual electricity bids 

· Five Star Equipment

Written reports were submitted by the highway superintendent, water superintendent, CEO, assessor and historian and are on file.  The water dept has obtained three quotes for the purchase of water main pipe: 
1.  Vellano Bros. 
$22,057.20




2.  Blair Supply

  21,661.20




3.  Martisco Corp
  21,384.00

Councilman Smith offered the motion to purchase from Martisco, seconded by Councilman Hansen and carried unanimously.

Carla Canjar of Casella reported the freezing and thawing is causing some odor problems and they have an employee targeting this issue.  More horizontal wells will be installed, until more vertical ones can be done (60 days) to try to alleviate the methane odors.
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General, claims #1-33 in the amount of $63,268.58 were approved on motion of Councilman Keeney, seconded by Councilman Wickham and;


Highway, claims #34-46 in the amount of $18,867.42 were approved on motion of Councilman Wickham, seconded by Councilman Keeney and;


Water, claims #1-11 in the amount of $50,909.53 were approved on motion of Councilman Hansen, seconded by Councilman Smith and;


Town Clerk’s, CEO’s and Supervisor’s reports were approved on motion of Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman Hansen and all carried unanimously.

BOCES has approached Supervisor Sheppard about including our highway garage into their evacuation plan.  They would walk students and faculty over to our highway garage in the event of an emergency evacuation. Board members did not have a problem with this.

The tax exemption limits for seniors and veterans can be changed at this time.  Councilman Smith offered a motion to keep the current limits, seconded by Councilman Hansen and carried unanimously.

Supervisor Sheppard is looking for ideas for using the walking trail for an event, possibly around Halloween.  This idea will be presented to the rec committee for their input.

Supervisor Sheppard would like to attend the NYSAC conference in Albany Feb 7-9.  Motion to approve was offered by Councilman Keeney, seconded by Councilman Wickham and carried unanimously.
The changes to the health reimbursement account have summarized by EBS and will be given out to the employees.

The county held another meeting regarding the landfill property master plan last evening.  About 30 people attended.  There will be other meetings scheduled.

Ontario Pathways has hired someone to remove the bridge from our property.

Supervisor Sheppard and Shana Jo met with attorney Roulan last week.  He has found an attorney to represent us in the tax assessment case against IES.  He will also recommend an attorney for us in litigating against the county and Casella for the sewer remuneration.

The holiday party was held on the 11th, with 52 in attendance.  Supervisor Sheppard thanked all who donated and has saved that money to put towards next year’s event. ($425.00).  Councilman Smith commented that we need to add dessert to the menu.  With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:22 on motion of Councilman Keeney, seconded by Councilman Hansen and carried unanimously.

Terri Quartaro, Clerk

Town of Seneca
